
When is the county going to do it’s job and enforce the current regulations regarding illegal 

cannabis cultivation?!?! Illegal gardens are popping up more and more throughout the county 

and nothing is being done to stop it! Why is that? all of the cultivators who decided to come out 

of the shadows when given the opportunity to go legal are being screwed over by Mendocino 

County for not following through with their end of the agreement by busting these illegal 

gardens! The sheriff last year made a press release talking about curbing the violence and illegal 

grows in round valley and surrounding areas. To my knowledge there has been little if anything 

done because the same illegal grows with obvious cartel influence are still operating. Private 

property is being bought up all over and quickly turned into garden sites without following the 

same strict guidelines and paying the fees all of us who went legal had to follow! It’s time to take 

some of the multi millions of dollars the county has already received from us and protect us, the 

legal legitimate Cannabis Cultivators that operate in this beautiful county that for some reason 

you continue to ignore!  

 

Also the county cannabis division is a joke! When are you going to hire some driven hard 

working people who actually care about cannabis to work at the county?!?! It’s like pulling teeth 

getting any info from them regarding status of current permits, not to mention the CEQA 

headache that you got us all into recently instead of following how other counties went about it!  

Heather Oller  


